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San Antonio Texas Association of Occupational Health Nurses

Spring Board of Director’s Meeting April 18, 2015
The SATOHN 2015 April Board Meeting was called to order at 09:22 a.m. by President, Kate Michael-Ramos.  Board Members present were:

Dina Ahrens

           Gloria Jauregui –Lieber

Elaine Farias
          
 
Patricia Vera

Kate Michael -Ramos
Lupe Dominquez


Minutes from February’s Business meeting 2/21/15 accepted. Kate informed group that there were not at least ten active members present for a quorum, so to state as a Discussion Meeting.
A. Financial Report - Lupe Dominguez

Current balance as 4/15: $9613.95 All Treasurer records continue to be maintained electronically. Citibank was purchased by BBT and multiple steps have been taken to complete the transition continue to be slow with processing. Lupe requesting to change banks. To follow up with Broadway Bank since they offer a non-profit account with no fees. 
B.  President-Elect Report- Elaine Farias

Gloria and Elaine to work with committee on upcoming Mini-Conference. Dolores Ramirez has accepted to Co-Chair the event with Elaine. Elaine stated she had a list of volunteers to help from past luncheon in February.

C. Director, Communications: Pat Vera

Currently e-mail of list members - 39 . There were two new members and seven renewing members added to the list. Suggestion was mentioned at past luncheon from member Gary Nycum to use social media to attract members. He suggested setting up a Facebook account for SATOHN. Lupe also mentioned that the TSAOHN was not getting information to post. 
D.  President – Kate Michael-Ramos

Kate thanked all Board members for their service and continued support for the organization. It continues to be difficult in recruiting and maintaing members. The luncheon turnout was positive with new members wanting to get involved and interest in running for Board positions
E. Director/Election Advisor – Gloria Jauregui-Leiber

Two candidates have consented to run for office. Dr. Julia Reyes with Driscoll Children’s Hospital for President Elect and W.T. (Tom) Henderson with SAMMC Occupational Health Clinic for Recording Secretary. Membership will receive an email announcing the candidates. Voting will occur in October 2015 with the announcement made via email to members in November 2015. Installment of new officers will occur in January 2016. Lupe requested to inform members on who is allowed to vote to include voting requirements.
F. New Business – Summer Board meeting to be determined at a later date. 2015 State Conference still scheduled for this fall. To date had not reached full capacity.

Meeting adjourned at 10.09 am. Motion made by Kate and second by Gloria.
Respectfully submitted, Dina Ahrens, Recording Secretary

